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Mayor’s Message

I would like to take a few minutes and talk to you about the new recycling program
we are about to embark on as a city. I want you all to know that as much as
anyone, I don’t like change. I’m a person that gets in a routine and I don’t like to
change.  Over the years it’s become very routine to throw the garbage in the trash
can and take it out to the street and think no more about it. Now I’m being asked to
separate certain trash items that can be recycled. That’s messing with my routine.

I remember when I was young that to get rid of your trash, you would take it out
back, throw it in a burn barrel, and light it on fire. When residents in the city were
told that a new service was coming to town that would haul garbage to the
landfill, the general thought was, “Why would you do that when I can just burn it?
Why mess with my routine?” Can you imagine what our city would be like if
everyone had a burn barrel behind their house? Just imagine what the city would
smell like, and how bad the air quality would be.

It’s long overdue that we realize that a recycling program is needed in our city. Our
district has asked each city to begin a recycling program to help bring down the
cost of disposing trash in our county, and to prolong the life of our landfill. We
need to realize that we do have a responsibility in doing what we can to minimize
the effect of our trash on others around us and the world we live in. If the cities
will get behind this program, we have been told that it will extend the life of the
landfill by 15 years, perhaps more. When the landfill is full, it will become a
transfer station and it will be very costly to everyone in the district. Recycling now
and diverting as much waste as possible not only prolongs the life of the landfill,
but reduces the cost of transferring waste.

I know it’s going to mess with our routine, but it’s what is needed. I hope you will
get behind the program and support it.

Thanks for making South Weber a great place to live. 
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Important Dates

July

3  Justice Court @ 4 pmrd

4  Independence Day - City Hall CLOSEDth

8  City Council Meeting @ 6 pmth

10  Planning Commission Meeting @ 6 pmth

22  City Council Meeting @ 6 pmnd

24  Pioneer Day - City Hall CLOSEDth

August

2  - 9  Country Fair Daysnd th

7  Justice Court @ 4 pmth

12  City Council @ 6 pmth

14  Planning Commission @ 6 pmth

15  Senior Lunch @ 1 pmth

21  Justice Court @ 4 pmst

26  City Council @ 6 pmth

September

4  Justice Court @ 4 pmth

9  City Council @ 6 pmth

11  Planning Commission @ 6 pmth

13  Mother and Son Dateth

18  Justice Court @ 4 pmth

23  City Council @ 6 pmrd

Family Activity Center
JULY

7  Girls & Co-Ed Basketball Registration Opensth

21  - 28  FAC CLOSEDst th

AUGUST

2  - 9  Country Fair Daysnd th

14  Fall Soccer Season Beginsth

15  Senior Lunch @ 1 pmth

21  Flag Football Season Beginsst

25  FAC goes back to regular School Hoursth

SEPTEMBER

8  Coed Volleyball Season Beginsth

13  Mother Son Dateth

28  Boys Basketball Registration Opensth
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Know Before You Glow

Before lighting fireworks this summer, make sure you

know which areas are restricted and what those

restrictions actually mean!

In South Weber, some neighborhoods or fields have a

full firework ban, while others only restrict aerial

fireworks due to proximity to dry fields, foothills, and

open space.

On this note, the Fire Department has notified us that

the most phone calls they get during firework season

are for garbage fires, due to used fireworks not being

fully cooled down before being thrown away. Please

make sure to check that they are cool to the touch

before tossing them!

To stay safe, check the official restriction map before

you celebrate!

Scan the QR Code to be taken to an interactive map,

right on our website!

Summer Heat = Higher Fire Risk

South Weber’s beautiful dry summers come with a

dangerous downside: increased fire hazards. With

high temperatures, low humidity, and dry vegetation,

it doesn’t take much to spark a serious fire.

Here’s how you can help protect your home and

neighborhood!

Keep dry grass and weeds trimmed.

Don’t park vehicles on dry grass.

Store firewood and flammable materials away

from your home.

Use caution with grills, fire pits, and outdoor tools

that spark.

Report illegal or suspicious burning immediately.

We all play a role in fire prevention. Stay alert and

take simple steps to reduce fire risk during Utah’s

hottest months!

Back to School Safety Reminders

As we get ready for the upcoming school year, it’s

time to refocus on safety in school zones! Whether

you’re dropping off kids or just driving through, we all

share responsibility for protecting students and

crossing guards.

Slow Down: The speed limit in school zones is 20

mph when lights are flashing.

Stop for crossing guards: Even if students aren’t in

the crosswalk, wait until guards are safely back on

the sidewalk.

Put the phone down: Stay alert and distraction free

near schools.

South Weber’s crossing guards are out rain or shine,

helping keep kids safe every day. Let’s return the favor

with patient courteous driving!

Keep Parks Safe and Green

South Weber’s parks are meant for picnics,

playgrounds, and peaceful afternoons. It is not for

engines and tire tracks.

We’re seeing an increase in unauthorized motorized

vehicle use in city parks, including 4-wheelers, dirt

bikes, and side-by-sides. This activity is not allowed

and causes serious damage to grass, irrigation

systems, and shared spaces.

If you see motorized vehicles in our parks, please

report it. Call non-emergency dispatch at 801-451-

4150.

Let’s work together to protect our parks for everyone

to enjoy!







Water Wisely
Even with a few spring storms behind us, South

Weber is still facing water concerns. Conserving water

isn’t just a seasonal suggestion, it’s something we all

need to prioritize to help maintain supply and manage

costs.

The easiest place to start is your yard. Make sure to

follow all guidelines from your secondary water

provider on what days you should be watering, and

remember that watering in the heat of the day,

between 10 am and 6 pm, means much of it just

evaporates before it can even soak in. A few small

changes to your sprinkler schedule can make a big

impact.

It’s also a good time to check your system for broken

heads or overspray, and to consider switching out

some high-water-use plants for more drought-

tolerant options! Every drop we save helps, whether

it’s skipping a hose-down of the driveway or adjusting

your timer after a rainstorm!

Stormwater Starts at Home
Every time it rains, snows, or even when we water our

lawns, the runoff that flows into storm drains doesn’t

get cleaned or filtered, it flows straight into our

creeks, wetlands, and ultimately the Great Salt Lake.

As that water moves across pavement and lawns, it

picks up pollutants like grass clippings, fertilizers, oil,

and debris. These materials can clog drains and

damage local ecosystems.

Here’s how you can help:

Keep grass clippings, leaves and yard waste off

sidewalks and out of gutters.

Sweep up dirt and mulch instead of hosing it into

the street.

Mow high to encourage deep roots and reduce

weeds naturally.

Cover bare soil with mulch or plants to prevent

erosion.

Use fertilizers and chemicals carefully, and never

before a storm.

By small changes to our lawn care habits, we can

make a big difference in protecting our waterways.

We’re Rolling into Recycling!!

We’re so excited to officially launch South Weber’s

new recycling program! This is a big step forward in

helping our community reduce waste and take better

care of our environment one blue bin at a time.

By participating, you’re helping divert recyclable

materials from the landfill and keeping our city

cleaner and greener. It’s a win for your home, your

neighborhood, and the planet.

Recycling will be picked up every other week on your

regular garbage days. First pick up will happen the

week of June 30!

If you haven’t received your recycling can yet, please

contact City Hall so we can get one delivered to you.

Have questions about the program? Visit our website

at southwebercity.gov or contact City Hall at

801-479-3177.

Keep South Weber Looking Sharp!

We all love South Weber for its clean streets and

beautiful neighborhoods, but that only happens when

we all pitch in!

With the summer growing season in full swing, we

want to remind residents to stay on top of weeds.

Especially along property lines, fence lines, sidewalks,

gutters, and park strips. Overgrown weeds not only

make it harder to maintain public spaces, but they also

pose fire risks and can impact stormwater drainage.

Please take a few minutes each week to check your

yard and remove weeds before they spread. Keeping

up on yard care helps keep the whole city looking

well-maintained and prevents potential code

enforcement notices down the road!

Thanks for doing your part to help South Weber shine!

Summer2025
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Utility Rate Changes

Starting in the bills due in August, residents will

notice an increase in utility rates for storm drain,

sewer, and garbage service. These updates help the

city keep up with rising costs and maintain essential

infrastructure.

Storm Drain is increasing from $16.71 to $17.21

Sewer is increasing from $22.71 to $23.62

The adjustment to sewer rates comes in response to

Central Weber Sewer District raising their regional

service rates.

Garbage rate adjustments are also going into effect

during this time. You can find those details on our

Garbage and Recycling page, along with everything

you need to know about the city’s new recycling

program.

Trailer Parking

As a reminder, trailers are not allowed to be parked in

the same spot on the street for more than 24 hours.

This rule helps keep our streets clear, safe, and

accessible for all residents and emergency vehicles.

Please remember that moving a trailer within a half-

mile of its previous parking location does not reset the

24-hour clock. In other words, simply shifting your

trailer to a neighbor’s house across the street or a few

doors down may still result in a citation if it’s within

the same 24-hour period.

We know it’s not always easy to find trailer storage

options, but we appreciate your efforts to follow these

guidelines. Keeping our streets safe and uncluttered

takes teamwork, and your cooperation makes a big

difference!

Track My Ballot

State law requires the Lieutenant Governor’s Office to provide an optional service for voters to sign up to receive

status reports on their ballot 20A-3a-401.5. Track my ballot updates are based on the process checkpoints using

postal barcodes. These checkpoints are when the ballot is mailed out by the county clerk and when the ballot is

received back at the county office. Voters are encouraged to sign up for this free service by visiting

https://trackmyballot.utah.gov/voter/
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South Weber Fire Prevention Night
Mark your calendars! South Weber’s annual Fire

Prevention Night is happening in September, and you

don’t want to miss it!

Wednesday, September 18
6pm - 8:30 pm
South Weber Fire Station

Come for the fun, leave with lifesaving knowledge!

2024 Drinking Water Report

Each year, South Weber publishes a Consumer

Confidence Report to keep residents informed about

the quality of their drinking water, and the 2024

report is now available on our website.

This report includes detailed information about where

our water comes from, how it’s tested, and what was

found in routine monitoring. It also outlines the steps

the city takes to protect our water sources and ensure

your water is safe, clean, and dependable.

We’re proud to report that South Weber’s water

meets or exceeds all federal and state standards.

To view the full report, scan the QR Code!

Stay Fire Aware this Summer!

Summer in South Weber brings sunshine, warmth, and a much higher risk of fire. With dry grass, hot

temperatures, and windy conditions, even a small spark can lead to a dangerous situation.

That’s why it’s so important to stay proactive. Keeping your yard free of dry weeds and debris, storing

firewood away from your home, and using caution with grills, fire pits, and lawn equipment are just a

few ways to help protect your property and neighborhood. Even something as simple as parking a hot

vehicle on dry grass can be enough to start a fire.

We encourage all residents to stay alert, report concerns when needed, and follow fire safety best

practices throughout the season. Together, we can reduce fire hazards and keep our community safe

and protected!
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Mother Son Date
Moms and sons, prepare for launch! South Weber’s
annual Mother Son Date is taking off with a space-
themed evening at the Family Activity Center! From
asteroid races to alien crafts, this night will be packed
with cosmic games, galactic activities, and out-of-this-
world memories. Here’s the details:

When: Saturday, September 13 @ 6 pm
Where: South Weber Family Activity Center
Cost: $10 per mom, sons attend for FREE!!
Register online by September 12!

Get ready to explore the universe with your favorite
sidekick!! Stay tuned for more details as the time gets
closer!!

All Aboard! Train Rides are Back!
Train Rides are back at Canyon Meadows courtesy of the
South Weber Model Railroad Club!! If you’ve never taken
a ride, this is your chance to experience the charm of their
train and make some memories with the family!

Rides are offered on select dates and are free to the
public. It’s the perfect outing for little engineers, big kids,
and everyone in between!

Here are the upcoming dates for free train rides!

July 19 from 9 am - 12 pm
August 16 from 9 am - 12 pm
September 20 from 10 am - 1 pm
October 18 Fright Train from 12 pm - 4 pm

No registration required, just show up and hop aboard!

For updates or weather-related cancellations, follow us
on Facebook!

Thanks to the generosity of longtime resident, Paul
Sturm, South Weber now has a permanent extension
to the Central Park stage, just in time for this year’s
County Fair Days!

Previously, Country Fair Days rented a temporary
stage each year. Paul’s donation made a lasting
solution possible, and Ryan Roper’s construction
company, Rock Solid, stepped in to donate the labor
for the footings and foundation.

Mayor Rod Westbroek, along with his son Aaron,
several of their team members, and Keith Christensen,
also volunteered their time to help with concrete
finishing and prep.

We’re grateful for the community spirit that made this
project a reality. Thank you to everybody involved!

A Stage for the Community
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Elections
We would like to inform you that the filing period for

the upcoming Mayor and Council seats has officially

concluded. As a result, we are pleased to announce

that we have received three candidates who have

expressed their intent to run for these esteemed

positions. The candidates are as follows:

For the office of Mayor:

Rod Westbroek

For the office of City Council:

Joel Dills

Angie Petty

Considering the current scenario where the number of

candidates corresponds exactly to the number of

available Council seats, it is possible that a General

Election may not be required. However, we anticipate

providing further updates regarding this matter in

September. In the meantime, a General Election is

scheduled to take place on November 4, 2025.

We kindly remind all eligible voters to ensure their

registration is up to date. If you have not yet

registered, we encourage you to visit vote.utah.gov

for the necessary information and procedures.

Who Do I Call?
Not sure who to contact for a city issue? Here’s a quick

guide to help get you to the right place! Contact us at

801-479-3177 and dial one of these extensions based

on the questions you have!

Utilities: ext. 2201

Court: ext. 2203

Permits: ext. 2205

Business Licensing: ext. 2202

Planning & Zoning: ext. 2221

Code Violations: ext. 2221

Davis County Animal Control: 801-444-2200

DCSO Non-Emergency Dispatch: 801-451-4150

Follow Us!

@South Weber City, UT

@citysouthweber

@SouthWeberCityUT

https://lp.constantcontactpages.com/sl/w
pMCq35

southwebercity.gov

https://lp.constantcontactpages.com/sl/wpMCq35
https://lp.constantcontactpages.com/sl/wpMCq35

